
Jftumb 28156. 4919

The London Gazette
fcg

TUESDAY, JULY 7, 1908.

Whitehall, July 2, 1908.

The following Addresses were presented to
Their Majesties on Their arrival at Salisbury,
on the 27th June, on the occasion of Their
Majesties' visit to the Earl and Countess of
Pembroke, at Wilton House, Salisbury:—

To Their Most Excellent Majesties The King
and Queen.

May it please Your Majesties,
We, the Mayor, Aldermen, and Citizens of the

City of New Sarum desire to offer Your Majesties
a cordial and loyal welcome to our ancient City.

We highly appreciate the honour Your
Majesties now confer upon us by Your Royal
presence, and beg to assure You of our un-
bounded loyalty to the Throne, and we fervently
pray that by the Providence of Almighty God
Your Majesties may long be spared to the
faithful Citizens of this Great Empire.

The Common Seal of the Mayor,
Aldermen, and Citizens was hereto
affixed, this 27th day of June,
1908.

Robert M. Hall, Mayor.
Francis Hodding, Town Clerk.

To which Address His Majesty was pleased to
return the following gracious Answer:—

"I thank you, on behalf of the Queen and
Myself, for your loyal and dutiful Address of
Welcome to your Ancient City, and for your
cordial expressions of good will.

" It gives Us great pleasure to come among
you, and you have our sincere good wishes for
your continued happiness and prosperity."

To Their Most Excellent Majesties The King
and Queen.

The humble, loyal, and dutiful Address of the
Dean and Chapter of the Cathedral Church of
The Blessed Virgin Mary, of Salisbury :—

May it please Your Majesties,
We, the Dean and Canons of Salisbury

Cathedral, desire to offer to Your Majesties a
respectful, loyal, and cordial welcome upon the
occasion of Your first visit to this Cathedral.
City after ascending the Throne of these
Kingdoms. The original foundation Charter of
our Cathedral received the Confirmation of the
Seal of William the Conqueror, and since bis
time many of Your Majesties' ancestors and pre-
decessors have honoured our City and Cathedral
with their presence, and have resided within its
Close. Three of them were formallv received
into the brotherhood of the Chapter, and in more
recent years we recall with pleasure the facts
that Her late Majesty Queen Victoria was
brought here as an infant by Their Royal High-
nesses the Duke and Duchess of Kent, in the
year 1819, that she again visited us with the
Duchess hi 1830, and a third time in the year
1856, when Your Majesty accompanied her as
Prince of Wales. We highly appreciate the
honour which Your Majesties now confer upon
this City by Your presence, and we beg leave
most respectfully to assure Your Majesties that
it is our earnest prayer that You may long reign
over Your great Empire, and that Your active


